
 
 
 
 

 
[DATE] 
 
To Whom It May Concern: 
 
We understand there may be questions about the pension plan US Airways, Inc. once 
sponsored for its flight attendants, and this letter provides an explanation of the current status 
of this plan. 
 
The Retirement Plan for Flight Attendants in the Service of US Airways, Inc. (“Flight Attendant 
Pension Plan”) terminated on January 10, 2005 as a result of US Airways Inc.’s bankruptcy. This 
termination meant that US Airways, Inc.’s obligations for the Flight Attendant Pension Plan 
ended, and all responsibilities for the Flight Attendant Pension Plan were assumed by the 
Pension Benefit Guaranty Corporation (“PBGC”), the federal agency that insures pension 
benefits for American workers. The PBGC is the trustee of the Flight Attendant Pension Plan 
and is the sole entity responsible for the administration and payment of benefits from the Plan. 
A complete summary of the Flight Attendant Pension Plan’s status and the PBGC’s role may be 
found here: https://www.pbgc.gov/wr/trusteed/plans/plan-20357200  
 
Please let me know if it would be helpful to discuss or additional information is needed.  
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Ashley Williams 
Sr. Administrator- HR Compliance & Audits  
Talent Services, People Department  
Ashley.d.williams@aa.com  
Office: 682-278-2235 
Cell: 214-718-8428 
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